Amendment to the 2014 and 2017 Annual Action Plans for the Housing Opportunities for Persons with AIDS/HIV Grant for the Baltimore Eligible Metropolitan Statistical Area
[bookmark: _GoBack]In accordance with federal regulations covering the Consolidated Planning Process, this notice is hereby given of the intent to amend the 2014 and 2017 Annual Action Plans.  The City’s Citizen Participation Plan requires the City to seek public comment on the proposed changes.  The public will have 5 days in which to comment. This comment period will begin on Wednesday, August 5, 2020 and end on Tuesday, August 11, 2020.
This action involves modifying activities listed for HOPWA program funds.  The City proposes the following activity changes:
Program Year 2014:
Supportive Services- Employment
$73,093 Formula Funds
Unspent funds allocated to Supportive Services - Employment will be reallocated as follows:

Tenant-Based Rental Assistance (TBRA)
$73,093 Formula Funds  
Funds will be used to assist in housing approximately 450 households HOPWA eligible households in Baltimore City.

Program Year 2017

Carroll County HOPWA 
$45,720 Formula Funds
Carroll County is requesting to return the unused funds to Baltimore City. The funds will be reallocated as follows:

Tenant-Based Rental Assistance (TBRA)
$45,720 Formula Funds  
Funds will be used to assist in housing approximately 450 households HOPWA eligible households in Baltimore City.  

Comments regarding these proposed activity changes must be submitted in writing to: 
Ms. Lakeysha Vaughn, Program Compliance Supervisor
Mayor’s Office of Homeless Services - Homeless Services Program
7 E. Redwood Street, 8th Floor
Baltimore, MD 21202
Lakeysha.Vaughn@baltimorecity.gov

The City’s Annual Action Plans can be found here:
https://dhcd.baltimorecity.gov/m/plans-reports#activeplans



The deadline for written comments is Tuesday, August 11, 2020.

